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Artist impression of Kingscliff High School upgrade 

Investing in our schools 

As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild essential services, the 2023-24 Budget is delivering a 
historic $1.4 billion for new and upgraded schools in regional NSW. This targeted investment in growing 
communities will ensure working families get access to a world class public education. 

Project overview 

Kingscliff High School is being upgraded to provide new permanent classrooms and core facilities. The 
upgraded school will include a new Creative and Performing Arts building (CAPA), a new library, a new 
senior learning environment, refurbished hospitality facilities and general learning spaces, a new sports 
pavilion, and new landscaping. 

Progress update  

The new library, administration building extension and Seniors’ Learning Hub have been completed and 
handed over to the school. Works are progressing on refurbishing classrooms in Building C, as well as the 
Building G kitchen and new Creative and Performing Arts Building O. Some landscaping work has 
commenced. 

Next steps 

During the summer school holidays we will continue to work on Building C West, Building G kitchens and the 
Creative and Performing Arts Building, which we expect to have finished and ready for use by Term 2 2024. 

We will also start other landscaping works including beautifying the front entrance of the school and 
planting koala feed trees behind Building C. We also expect to start work on the new staff carpark. 

Working hours 
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The site will be closed between Friday 22 December 2023 and Tuesday 2 January 2024. Construction will 
restart from Wednesday 3 January 2024 and take place within the approved construction hours of 7 am to 6 
pm Monday to Friday, and 8 am to 1 pm on Saturdays. No work will take place on Sundays or public holidays, 
unless otherwise advised. 

The School Infrastructure NSW office will be closed from 5 pm Friday 22 December 2023 to 9 am Monday 8 
January 2024, inclusive. You can continue to contact us during this time, and we will get back to you after we 
return. If there is an urgent issue, please contact the site manager listed on the construction site entry. In an 
emergency, please call triple zero (000).  

We thank the community for your ongoing understanding and patience while we deliver the Kingscliff High 
School upgrade. 

New Seniors’ Learning Hub 

 

The new Seniors’ Learning Hub is now in use by the school. 
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